ICP                                             McKenzie/Mann/Anderson
                               2017-2018

Dear Parents,

This year your son/daughter will be studying Introduction to Chemistry and Physics.  In this course we will study basic principles of chemistry the first quarter and Physics the rest of the year. Withdrawals from this course after the first interims will result in no credit given for either course.   We feel it is important for both parents and students to be informed of the requirements of this course.  This letter should give you an idea of our expectations in the classroom.

The Topics we will be covering this year are:
Quarter 1:
Speed and Velocity, Acceleration, Forces

Quarter 2:
Newton’s Laws, Work, Power
Quarter 3:
Machines, Energy, The Universe

Quarter 4:
The Atom, Periodic Table, Basic Chemistry concepts 

NOTEBOOK:
Students need to bring 1 3-Subject Notebook, loose leaf, pen, pencil, calculator (does not have to be scientific), highlighter, and colored pencils, and glue stick or tape to class each day.  Textbooks will NOT be handed out.  If a parent wants one to keep at home, they can ask to sign one out.
HOMEWORK:
There will be written homework assignments for each chapter, as well as any other assignments given each night.  We DO NOT accept late homework (unless you are legally absent).

CLASSWORK:
Students are responsible for all missed work during an absence.  If a student misses any class work because of a LEGAL absence, s/he will be given time, equal to the time missed, to make up any work.  It is the student’s responsibility to ask for work from an absence.  I will not track you down.  If you missed a lab or a test, you must see us as soon as you get back to school to schedule a make up.

Students are responsible for copying all class notes and homework written on the board, unless otherwise indicated to us.

LAB WORK:
We will work in the lab as much as possible.  Lab packets will be due either the day of the lab or the next class.  It is important that the students complete their own lab conclusions.  Copied conclusions will result in 0 credit and will be considered as academic dishonesty.  Labs missed for a legal absence can be made-up within one week of the original lab.

LATE LAB WORK:
Late Lab work can only be turned in one day late for half credit.  We will not accept it later than that.

LAB SAFETY:

Student safety is my first priority!!

If a student exhibits unsafe behaviors in the lab, s/he will be removed from the lab and receive a grade of 0 for the lab as well a written referral.

LATENESS:
Students must be in class, seated and ready to work when the bell rings.  If a student is late to class:

  Offense




Consequence

a.  1st  Offense



Student-teacher conference

b.  2nd Offense
Parent Phone Call  / email by the Teacher

c.  3rd Offense
After School Detention with the teacher

d.  4th Offense
Detention Assigned by the administrator


e.  5th Offense



Administrative Discretion

Students must be punctual.  We have a lot of material to cover during the course of the year and we need to start on time every day.
ATTENDANCE:
It is expected that students come to class every day.  The HCPSS only allows a certain number of days for students to be absent from class.  For classes in periods
1, 2, 3, 5, and 6…. 9 days are allowed.  If you have a 4A or 4B class, they allow only 4.5 days.  Any absences over these amounts could result in denial of credit from the course.

Class Cut Policy:

              Offense




Consequence

a. 1st Offense



Parent Contact/Detention

b. 2nd Offense
Parent Contact & Saturday School assignment 


c. Additional Offenses


Discretion of Administrator

GRADING:
20% Tests/Quizzes


20% Classwork 



15% Projects / Notebook


15% Homework



20% Labs



5% Drills








5% Class Participation and Lab Safety
**I use a percentage system, not a point – based system of grading**
:
We do not curve tests or quarter grades.  We also do not offer retakes on failed tests.  We are trying to build responsible young adults in this school, so we feel it is important to hold the students responsible for their own success.

:
The school will be using CANVAS as the online grading program, so it is the student’s and parent’s responsibility to check their grade in the class.  We will not be printing out grade sheets unless a student / parent asks for one.
CONDUCT:
Students are expected to be alert in class.  Use of their cell phones are not permitted in class (unless permission is given…ie. Labs).  If a student is using their device for more than just calculations, we will take the calculator and he / she can pick it up from us at the end of class.

ACADEMIC DISHONESTY / HONOR CODE

1. Plagiarism / Cheating Policy

a. Copying of any work, from another student or from a source, is considered cheating and will result in a zero for the parties involved.  

b. This includes Tests, Lab Books, Homework, Written Reports, and Class work that I have not given permission for the students to work on together.

c. If a cell phone is seen / out during an assessment, it is considered cheating and will result in a zero on the assessment.

d. If there are any questions about academic dishonesty, please refer to the Mt. Hebron Honor Code Policy.

We look forward to a fun and successful year of chemistry.  Please contact us if you have any questions or concerns.  We can be reached at 410-313-2880 or at any of the email addresses below.
**Please check CANVAS or my website (www.KarenMcKenzie.weebly.com) for copies of notes and handouts.  The website has every handout given in class…so it is your responsibility to print off any papers you misplaced.**

We look forward to a fun and successful year of chemistry and physics.  Please contact us if you have any questions or concerns.   
Mrs. Karen McKenzie (periods 3 and 6)
Karen_McKenzie@HCPSS.org

Michelle Mann   (period 6)


Michelle_Mann@HCPSS.org

Matt Anderson   (period 3)


Matthew_Anderson@HCPSS.org
Mt. Hebron High School

Introduction to Chemistry and Physics
Chemistry
